Dear Parents,

As we look to next year, please allow me to offer you many details about tuition and fees and the process for re-registration.

Once again, there is no mailing of information. All forms and information must be printed from our electronic communication to you.

Next year's tuition will be \$13,300. The re-registration fee is \$175.00. Parents of seniors only must pay the graduation fee at the time of re-registration, which remains \$200.

I urge you to please read the enclosed information very carefully. It details for you information on payment plans. It is our policy that every family who is paying monthly makes their payments through the FACTS program. Families who were in FACTS last year will automatically be re-enrolled in FACTS next year. A re-enrollment fee of \$50.00 will be charged to you by FACTS prior to the start of tuition payments. Families who wish to start paying monthly for the very first time, must enroll in FACTS. Please see the directions below. The first tuition payment is due June 5<sup>th</sup> or 20<sup>th</sup>

<u>Facts Enrollment Directions for families who are not already enrolled in FACTS</u>

Please go to Seton's homepage (<u>www.setonhs.org</u>); click on "Quicklinks" and then FACTS. Once in FACTS, click on *Create a FACTS Account* and complete the enrollment.

## **Re-Registration Days**

This year we have established re-registration days for each class.

Current juniors will re-register on April 22 during homeroom period.

Current sophomores will re-register on April 21 during homeroom period.

Current freshmen will re-register on April 20 during homeroom period.

When students re-register, they will need to bring the following items with them.

- 1. Re-Registration Form (2 page form)
- 2. Tuition Obligation Commitment Form (signed by the person responsible for tuition and the parent)
- 3. Re-Registration Fee of \$175.00 (cash, money order, or check). Seniors will need to bring their graduation fee of \$200.00 as well. (cash, money order, or check)

Again, thank you for all of your support. I appreciate the sacrifices you are continually making for your daughter to attend Seton, and I offer you the gratitude and respect of myself and the entire Seton staff.

Gratefully,

Sister Ellen Marie Hagar

President